MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD SEPTEMBER 15, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Walt K., Tom M., John S., Steve T.,  Michael F., Jeane M., Maggie A., Susan H., Jason H., Linda L., Beth K., Bob M.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 9th Tradition and 9th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – None.
Visitors –  Pam.
Anniversaries – None.
Birthdays – None.
Announcements – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Motion passed to pursue reinstituting Annual DuPage Committee Meeting.   
OLD BUSINESS:

Walt K. solicited nominations for committee positions.  The following were proposed:
Secretary – Tom M.

Answering Service – Jason H.

Alt. Answering Service – Maggie A

Treatment – Antonio S.

Webtech – Jeane M.

All positions for speakers and chairs for DuPage Crisis Center in October were filled.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  Revised August 2013 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Closing balance was $1,489.82.  District is operating well under budget for the year.  , reflecting a spike in contributions.  Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report approved. 
DCM:  (Walt K.)
Additions to written report:  Walt K. reviewed old DuPage meeting directory and passed around samples of some old Anona East archives.

Written Report:
· I will be attending the NIA Fall Assembly this Saturday; hopefully I’ll be able to send an updated DCM report with the highlights of the meeting. The most important item, in my opinion, is the election of NIA committees and officers. Hope to see you there.

· The 3rd Annual Du Page Open is in the planning stages, which will be held in February, 2014. I will need a backup to help with the event once my term as DCM ends. Our District has two responsibilities for this event:

· Provide a speaker with 10-15 years of sobriety

· Handle the following tasks: setup prior to opening, handle registration and provide greeters 

We need volunteers for our district’s duties and suggestions for a speaker to represent our district.

· I purchased five pamphlet ink stamps for those volunteers who are stocking our local libraries with pamphlets so that they can easily place our Answering Service’s phone number into the pamphlets.

· I picked up some of our district’s old files from Anona East; there were many interesting memos, fliers and other items of interest from the early 1990’s. I’ll bring samples of some of them to our meeting. One of particular interest was a flier indicating that there used to be an annual meeting of the Du Page districts’ various officers and committee heads allowing all concerned to exchange thoughts, ideas and experiences on various subjects that all districts have in common. The District 43 DCM sees merit in the idea and the idea of an annual meeting will be brought up at their next district meeting; no response has been received from D40 as of this time.

· With assistance from a number of people I sent in a finalized list of changes regarding meetings in our district (available upon request) to be made in the next edition of the Du Page Meeting Directory.

Addendum:

I attended the NIA Fall Assembly last Saturday. Highlights of the meeting follow.

Area election results (for officers and chairs to serve for 2014/5) were as follows:

Delegate:



Cheryl V.

Alt. Delegate:



Kelly L.

Chair:



Robert S.

Alt. Chair:



Marilyn F.

Treasurer:



Janet N.

Alt. Treas.:



Judd W.

Secretary:



Nicole

Alt. Secretary:



Tina

Registrar:



Dawn B.

Alt. Regis.:



Carmella

Answering Service Chair:


Terri B.

Alt. Ans. Sr. Chair:



Rob E.

Archives Chair:



Jeff G.

Alt. Arch. Chr.:



Ernest

CPC Chair:



Joe S.

Alt. CPC Chr.:



Bill W.

Corrections Chair:



Dan

Alt. Corr. Chr.:



Pat

Grapevine Chair:



Jim H.

Alt. GV Chr.:



Karen

Literature Chair:



Fransico R.

Alt. Lit. Chr.:



Jeff L.

PI Chair:



Jim W.

Alt. PI Chair:



Jeane P.

Special Needs Chair:



Urbano

Alt. SN Chr.:



Jim W.

Treatment Chair:



Carol

Alt. Treat. Chr.:



Weezie
Noteworthy reports and information (as usual, in my opinion) were as follows:

Delegate: Commemorative Big Book has a proposed selling price of $12; the ‘unloaded’ cost is $2.50. He is sending letters to various GSO board members asking if such a profit is appropriate and necessary.

2013 State Conference: It appears it was a very successful event. Preliminary numbers indicate:


Projected attendance – 600

Actual – 680


Proj. dinner attendance – 200

Actual – 300

Estimated income from the event is around $5,000; this will be split up with 10% going to Alanon with the balance being split (at 25% each) to GSO, NIA, CASO and the So. Il. Area.

Annual BTG Workshop: There were participants from 11 states. Many topics were discussed; the subjects mentioned that impressed me were: 

· Opportunities for working with other service groups

· And opportunities for working with young people.

2014 State A.A. Conference: This conference will be held on August 22-24, 2014 at the Crown Plaza near O’Hare airport. It will be hosted by Area 19 (CASO).


The 2014 NIA Spring Conference, Delegates Past & Present Conference and the 2014 IL. State Conference are all seeking volunteers.

Motions: Two motions originating from the Finance Committee were withdrawn. The third motion, asking that the NIA financial reserve be raised to 30% of annual expenditures was defeated; general opinion is that a reserve is for unexpected contingencies and if such happens that unessential service cutbacks can be enacted.

DCM meeting: Points that were made here were:

· As soon as possible after elections a new roster should be forwarded to Area.

· The Spring Committee meeting will again have a majority of time devoted to educating those new to their positions.

· Current officers or chairs should encourage new position holders to attend the Fall Committee Meeting and the Winter Assembly to familiarize themselves with NIA procedures and activities.

Archives: One of the subjects discussed was a suggestion that Districts 40-43 have a separate meeting of archivists and share ‘common’ information between archivists (suggested by D40).

CPC: Don’t use Linked In to ‘pass the word’ about A.A. and its’ activities (a reinforcement on the internet not being a place to share some things due to it’s’ ease of accessibility).

Special Needs: A suggestion was made that a list of volunteers be created who are willing to bring meetings to homebound members of A.A. (District 11). It was also mentioned that many ‘retirement/managed care facilities will not recognize/admit to having residents with problems with alcohol.

Alt. DCM:
(John S.)  Added seven items to Upcoming Events list.  Emphasized need for volunteers for D41 Committee Positions.  Reviewed newest flyers.    

Walt K. announced that Cheryl V., Area Delegate to New York, will be attending next D41 Committee Meeting.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H.)  Jason H. presented details of the answercall phone system; followed by Q&A session.  Motion passed to install answercall system.
ARCHIVES:
(Open)  
BTG:  (Open)  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  Absent.
GRAPEVINE:  (Bob M.)  No Report.  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Walt K. reported current newsletter will be out by October 1.
LCM:  (Tony W.)   Absent.
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Open)  
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  Working at Elmhurst IOP. N.  Need pamphlets and directories.  Suggested Vince F. as speaker for DuPage Open. 
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of 29,100 hits and 10,027 unique hits.  Posted  meeting changes and new meetings on website.  Distributed pamphlets to Villa Park Library.  Offered cards (D41 and new members).  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Beth K. reviewed Saturday’s workshop on sponsorship.  Details of next workshop will be provided at next D41 meeting.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, October 20, 2013 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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